Thursday, May 6, 2010
Conservation Commission Meeting

Selectmen’s Hearing Room

78 Main Street

Hudson, MA

Enforcement Order: 7 Freeman Circle

Present were:


Al Tashian


David Esteves


Paul Byrne


Leif Longtime


Joe Rodrigues


Minot Wood


Jennifer Burke


Aldo Ciprano


Charles Freeman


Steve Poole


Christopher Yates


Scott Morrison

Atty. Yates noted that there are four outstanding issues with regard to 7 Freeman Circle.  One of the issues was brought up by in an email from Joe Bellino from the DEP.  His concern was with regards to compensatory storage.  The other issues were raised by a group of abutters in the form of an email to the ConCom.  They noted the one to one slope of the driveway, the volume of the amount of fill, the septic that is within the buffer zone and they also noted the compensatory storage. 
Mr. Byrne stated that peer review has not yet commenced due to the fact that the applicant has not given the commission any money to begin the process.  Ms. Burke spoke with Oxbow and they were waiting for additional information to be supplied.  The scope of work was detailed by the ConCom.  
The plans that Mr. Byrne has do not show where the cut and fill is and it only shows that 55 trees will be planted not the 57 that were negotiated.  

The restoration plan from 2007 was that the proposed lawn area would be seeded and left natural.  

Chris Yates noted that the Certificate of Compliance was signed off on without an as built.  Mr. Byrne agreed.

Mr. Byrne expressed his frustration regarding the fact that the approved plan of May 17, 2007 does not reflect what was built.  He noted that the porch is 25 feet larger than approved, the driveway is 1/3 larger, the pool are is also much larger.  There are no stone walls shown on the plans yet there are stone walls on the site.

The conversation turned to the amount of money quoted by Oxbow.   Atty. Yates and Scott Morrison from EcoTech said that having the outside consultant on hand to observe is excessive.  The quote was approximately $13K.  David Esteves noted that these quote usually go up in price as the work starts.  The argument is that someone needs to VERIFY their work.  The applicant simply would like the scope of work limited to something more reasonable.  Atty. Cipriano agrees that work should not be replicated but the two parties must come to more of a common ground.  
Another issue was that Steve Poole only wants to replace 90% of the earth not 100% (applicant is will to replace 554 cubic yards not 619).  This is not acceptable to the Commission or Mr. Bellino.  
Other concerns:

· septic system need impervious barrier

· from the driveway to the top of the retaining wall needs erosion control
In the end it was decided that the applicant would give the Town $3,000 to begin the process of peer review.  Steve Poole will supply Ms. Burke with his electronic calculations of elevations and Oxbow will spot check the calculations, this will cut down on a lot of man hours.   With this the peer review could begin and hopefully they will be able to make some decisions at the next meeting on May 20, 2010. 

